Minutes of 268th Farnborough Bridge Club Committee Meeting 
14th June 2024
1.   Apologies for absence  
An apology received from Joan Chandler.  Chairman Chris Clegg, Treasurer John Hunt, and committee members Wendy Church, Rodney Meredith and James Foster began at 12.30pm.
2.   Minutes of 267th committee meeting and matters arising
Having distributed to all, the minutes were approved as a true record with no matters arising.
3.   Finances
JH estimated a surplus of £1,800 in 1st 10 months with attendances of 4,000 players: 500 on Tuesdays, 2,000 on Wednesdays and 1,500 on Fridays. Purchases include scorecards, keys and hand cases and, following advice from Mike Penney, the committee agreed to purchase a new dealing machine costing £3,230. As a result of this expenditure and the contribution to the cost of installing internet in FVH, the committee agreed that table money should increase to £3.50 and will seek approval at the AGM.  Annual subs will remain at £12 for all members.
4.   Membership and competitions
Memberships stands at 150.  RM will print Jackson Cup cards and confirmed that next year’s Burton-Prior will be a one-evening event, all other competitions will remain the same.  JH will update the calendar including Swiss Pairs event on Tuesday 17th September to support EBU Big Deal initiative for charity.  RM confirmed attendance for Tuesday sessions, that now runs as one section, had improved and is EBU rated for NGS and master points. 
5.   Scorers and directors
Following the introduction of the new scoring system, which resulted in some hiccups, it was agreed that James Foster will liaise with scorers and directors to improve support from the committee.  It was also agreed that if any member would like to become a scorer/director the training costs would be paid for by the club.
6.   The website 
The committee thanked Richard Creamer for work on the website including reducing unused information, simplifying menu bars and archiving historical documents.  JH will liaise with RC to continue the process.
7.   AGM 
It was agreed that the AGM will be on Wednesday 28th August starting at 7pm.  JH will liaise with Richard Anscombe, Auditor, to finalise the accounts.
8.   AOB and Christmas party
It was agreed that this year’s Christmas Party will be on Friday 13th December and WC has matters in hand.  There being no other business, the meeting was closed at 5pm.
9.   Date of next meeting: Wednesday 14th August.  

Members are encouraged to email any questions or suggestions to: 
c.clegg@btinternet.com
